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The Parish of

ST JOHN THE DIVINE

Upper Selsdon Road, 
South Croydon, CR2 8DD
11th April 2024
Katie Jenner
Assistant Secretary – DAC
Trinity House
Borough High Street
London SE1 1HW
By Email
Dear Katie
Selsdon, St John the Divine

Installation of New Heating System – Ref 2023-089944
Thank you for your letter of 27th March. Firstly, we must express our continued disappointment and frustration with the decision of the DAC not to forward our proposal to the Chancellor. 
Your letter contains a number of points that we would comment on.
Whilst we agree the DAC does not approve or reject applications, as the technical advisor to the Chancellor one would assume that the DAC will only put forward applications that they are happy with and are likely to be accepted. By not forwarding our application the DAC must think it will fail. Yet later in your letter you state that the DAC do not know how the Chancellor will decide the case. Surely the DAC will be aware of the guidelines that the Chancellor will use in making his judgement. How can the DAC make a decision without this information? Please therefore can you provide clear and unambiguous criteria that we need to satisfy to have the application approved.
We note your comments regarding the technical expertise of the DAC. This makes it even more pertinent to understand the discussion that took place at the meeting. We therefore formally request to have a copy of the relevant part of the minutes.

We thank you for the other comments and links to relevant reference sites.  

The Project Team clearly want to move the project forward and you have made it very clear that this won’t happen until we carry out further work on heat pumps and infrared heaters. Therefore, in parallel with our current application we propose to engage expert advice and explore  a proposal for our church using heat pumps as the main source of heat. We have already been in touch with UK Power Networks regarding a possible upgrade of our electrical supply but they are unwilling to talk to us until we submit to them our system proposal with detailed drawings. All this work will result in a considerable delay to the project and very probably additional consulting costs. On completion we will have a definitive understanding of the feasibility of using heat pumps and if feasible, the capital cost of doing so. We will present the report to the DAC. 
 We have previously investigated and rejected far infrared heating and this remains the view of the Project Team.
And finally, we still believe it will be beneficial to both parties for a meeting at St John’s to include at least one DAC member with church heating expertise. We therefore formally request a meeting.
We look forward to hearing from you on all the points raised.
Yours sincerely

Martyn Brown

On behalf of the Warm Church Project Team
CC:   The Right Reverend Rosemarie Mallett, Bishop of Croydon

         The Venerable Greg Prior, Archdeacon of Croydon
         Luke Tatum,  Secretary  DAC
The Rectory, Upper Selsdon Road, South Croydon CR2 8DD 

Tel: 020 8657 2343

e-mail: revd.younis@gmail.com

Rector: The Revd Canon Younis Francis


